
Sanbornton Municipal Budget Committee
Meeting Date and Time: Friday, November 18, 2016 at 6:30 PM – Town Offices
The meeting was called to order by Chair Ralph Rathjen at 6:30pm. All in attendance recited the Pledge of Allegiance.
Present: Chair Ralph Rathjen, Selectmen’s Representative John Olmstead, Craig Davis, Craig Weisman, Roger Grey, Earl Leighton and Justin Barriault
Approval of draft minutes of 10/27 – Chair Ralph Rathjen made a motion to approve the draft minutes of 10/27 with minor corrections. Craig Davis seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.
New Business
a. Introduction of Audry Barriault as new Budget Committee recording secretary
b. Appointment of Justin Barriault as new Budget Committee member – Chair Ralph Rathjen explained that Justin Barriault has expressed interest in joining the committee and plans on running for elected Budget Committee member in March. Chair Rathjen made a motion to appoint Justin Barriault as member until March and Craig Davis seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. 
c. Update on CIP Committee purchase requests – Craig Davis gave an overview of the purchase requests that CIP Committee has received from department heads. He stated that one major change is that the Highway Department is asking for $600,000 versus $500,000 for road repair. He also stated that the Recreation Department has requested $98,000 for a new recreation building, which was also requested last year. Earl Leighton asked what the Fire Department is requesting. Craig Davis responded that they are asking for funding for a fire truck and forestry truck replacement, painting for the Life Safety building and a new ambulance. Earl Leighton stated that the Laconia Fire Department has a loaner ambulance that they rent to other towns such as Franklin. Roger Grey would like to see a profit/loss report on the ambulance the Town already has. He also stated that the chief has said the ambulance fund can only be used to purchase ambulances and nothing else, though a warrant article from 2005 shows that this fund can be used for “EMS apparatus, equipment and vehicles”. Roger found that the Ambulance Fund balance is $258k, the Fire Truck Capital Reserve Fund is at $265k, and the Fire Truck Repair/Reburbish Fund is at $84k, totaling $609k. He requested that Selectman John Olmstead bring this matter back to the Select Board to clarify if other EMS vehicles/apparatus can be purchased from these funds.
d. Procedure for reviewing final budget – Chair Ralph Rathjen stated the he will send an email when the final budget is ready so that members can pick up copies at the Town Offices and review prior to the next Budget Committee meeting. Roger Grey stated that a more detailed breakdown of line items from some department heads will be needed in order for the Budget Committee to do its job. Craig Davis explained that there will be a narrative included with the requests. Chair Rathjen stated that once final budget is provided, members will be able to see where additional information is needed and ask that information of the department heads before they come before the Board. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:15pm. The next meeting is scheduled for December 12th.
Respectfully Submitted,

Audry Barriault, Budget Committee Secretary



